
Important Update About the 

March 14 SAT Administration 
 

   

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

We've been monitoring the spread of the coronavirus (COVID-19), and as the 

situation continues to evolve rapidly, we're focused on the health and safety of 

students and educators. In accordance with the guidance issued by 

international health organizations and evolving travel restrictions, we've 

canceled the registrations of students testing in China and students who 

appear to be traveling from China to take the March SAT®. Less than 10% of 

the affected students are seniors. 

 

The College Board is refunding all registration fees. The next international SAT 

administrations are May 2 and August 29. Students who are currently located 

outside China and believe their registrations were canceled in error may be 

able to reinstate their registrations by contacting Customer Service by 

February 24. 

 

If your students have any questions, please direct them 

to sat@info.collegeboard.org or 866-756-7346 (domestic) or +1-212-713-7789 

(international). Customer Service hours are 8 a.m.–9 p.m. ET, Monday–Friday 

(9 a.m.–6 p.m. ET on February 17). 

 

We recognize that this is a challenging time. Please know that the health and 

safety of students and educators is our priority. Thank you for your partnership. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

College Board 
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